
 

16th October 2020 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Re-opening of school 

Families will have received a letter informing them that school is now re-open on Monday 
the 19th of October.  We thank all our families for their patience, understanding and  
support.  To view this letter please see the link below. 

http://www.alexandrapark.oldham.sch.uk/?page_id=1648 

Home Learning 

A huge well done to all those children and families who have supported their  
children in accessing the home learning through Class Dojo whilst the school has 
been closed.  We have had this opportunity to ensure that as many children as possible 
continue with their learning at home due to the unfortunate circumstances we are  
facing. 

Head/Deputy Girls and Boys 

Congratulations to our Head Girl Aminah Siddique (Class 12) and our Head Boy Mohammed Ismail 
(Class 11) for being voted in by their peers through a democratic vote.  This is a very important role 
in school.   They are excited and privileged to be leaders in our school.   

Flu Vaccination  
Thank you to all our parents for sending in the Flu vaccination forms. Intrahealth will be 
coming into school on Thursday the 19th November to carry out the vaccinations. 

Children’s Time To Shine 

In our virtual assembly this week children were chosen to share their 
learning with the rest of the school.  A huge well done! 

Thank you to: 

Hamza Hussain (Class 8) for sharing his wonderful art work. 
Ayaan Khan (Class 8) for some super French work. 
Ameera Yasin (Class 8) for her super science work. 
Rehan Hussain and Aysha Jamil  (Class 2) for sharing what they had learned last week. 
Sufyan Afzal (Class 11) for his superb poetry work. 

Postponed Fundraiser 

Due to the unfortunate school closure this week we were unable to carry out our school fundraiser.  
This will now go ahead on Friday the 23rd of October next week.  As a reminder for our families,  
The children voted for Maggie’s Oldham.  They can come to school in non-uniform on Fri-
day next week (dressed in something orange or something funny).  If we can kindly ask 
families to contribute £1 towards the chosen charity. Thank you for your support. 

http://www.alexandrapark.oldham.sch.uk/?page_id=1648


 

Spelling Shed Winners 

Congratulations to our top speller Eisha Faisal 3 WEEKS IN A ROW (Class 12).  Very close to 
catching her was Ibrahim in Class 12! 
 

TT Rockstars Winners of the week 

3rd place - Las Nuri (Class 12) RANK 100 
2nd place - Muhammad Ayaan Younis (Class 6) RANK 48 
1st place - Aisha Akhtar (Class 11) RANK 3 

Well done to everyone who is logging on and practising their times tables. 
A HUGE well done to Class 12 who have 53% active players - over half the 
class have logged on in just this week. 
Year 4 have a combined total of 26% active players. 

Congratulations to Alishba (12), Aisha A (11) and Mo Armann (9) for achiev-
ing new Rock Statuses of Gigger, Rock Hero and Rock Star over the past 
week too! 

COVID Restrictions 

What local COVID alert levels mean 

Oldham has now been placed in Tier 2 - HIGH ALERT  
A leaflet is attached to this newsletter and explains the restrictions. 
Local COVID alert levels set out information for local authorities, residents and workers about what 
to do and how to manage the outbreak in their area. Local COVID alert levels are sometimes 
called ‘tiers’ or known as a ‘local lockdown’. 
For more information please visit, 

https://www.gov.uk/guidance/local-covid-alert-levels-what-you-need-to-know?priority-
taxon=774cee22-d896-44c1-a611-e3109cce8eae 
 

Place Winners Total points awarded for 
correct spellings

1st Class 12 58,051,516

2nd Class 2 22,138,804

3rd Class 3 15,747,966

https://www.gov.uk/guidance/local-covid-alert-levels-what-you-need-to-know?priority-taxon=774cee22-d896-44c1-a611-e3109cce8eae

